CCKC Board Meeting minutes April 9, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Raciak at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Stan Raciak, Paul Coleman, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Tom Jacobs, Bob Von Cloedt, Alex Modic, Pete Monaghan, Mark Delcase, Andy Hiller, Al Seyler and Scott Jackson. Sue D'Aloia was excused. Jerry Lis and Dan Christiansen were absent.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the March meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Sue was excused

RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak: slow on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Wednesday was action pistol, with about 20 shooters attending.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: Air gun is going well.

ARCHERY:

Dave Darbro: The winter league is over. Everything went very well. The Summer league starts on May 21st. The preseason meeting is May 20th.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: Business has been slow to moderate. The weather has not been very cooperative. Wednesday April 11th starts the opening of the shotgun range on Wednesdays. The summer league begins on May 21st. Trying to get the upgrades to the road in front of the traphouses as soon as possible. The shotgun range is down 3 pullers and 2 cashiers.

BLACK POWDER:

The range is closed until May.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: The April match was cancelled because of the unseasonably cold weather.

CORRESPONDENCE:

No correspondence.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mark Delcase worked with the people at Dooleys and assc to set up our domain on the DNS server. membership@bristolranges.com. The old database will start being transferred. The

website is now live so Mark will be able to make adjustments.

This summer the Boy Scouts will be available to do service projects for the club. It has been suggested that they could seal the baffles on the 22 range. The young Marines would like to help also. There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann to allow an amount not to exceed \$200 to purchase the stain for the baffles. 2nd by Pete Monaghan. The motion passed.

The NRA rifle and shotgun training has been postponed from April to June.

NEW BUSINESS:

There was a motion made by Alex Modic to allow up to \$1800 to replace some of the targets at the archery range. It was 2nd by Bob Von Cloedt. The motion passed. Dave Darbro will take care of making the repairs and replacements. Dan Walker attended the meeting. He hopes to replace Dave Darbro as head RO of the archery range in June, pending approval.

Bob Von Cloedt has had the new tractor serviced and ready to go at the shotgun range. The skidsteer needs maintance and new tires. The large tractor also needs to be maintained.

Four years ago or more, there was a motion allowing the shotgun range to replace a trap machine each year. There was motion made by Al Seyler to order a new trap machine for the shotgun range. It was 2nd by Pete Monaghan. The motion passed.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Al Seyler. 2nd by Pete Monaghan.. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary